
 
 

Dear Shareholders, 
  
I hope this email finds you well.  
Currently, artnet AG shares are admitted to trading on the ‘regulated market’ of the Frankfurt Stock 

Exchange with simultaneous admission to the Prime Standard segment of the Frankfurt Stock Exchange, 

which entails additional regulatory obligations. 
The Executive Team, with the approval of the Supervisory Board, has decided to apply to the Frankfurt 

Stock Exchange for the withdrawal of the admission of artnet AG shares to the Prime Standard; this can 

be equated to the downgrading of the listing of artnet AG from the Prime Standard to the General 

Standard of the German Stock Exchange (Deutsche Börse). 
  
We made this decision based on the recommendation of the German Stock Exchange (Deutsche Börse). 

The General Standard is primarily intended for medium-sized and large companies that appeal to national 

investors and offers a more cost-effective listing. The legal requirements of the ‘regulated market’ 

continue to apply in the General Standard. 
  
By switching segments and thereby eliminating the additional regulatory obligations, cost savings are to 

be realized. These cost savings are mainly achieved by eliminating the unaudited quarterly reports 

(particularly their preparation, translation, and publication). The translation of financial reports into 

English and participation in at least one analyst conference per year will also be discontinued. Artnet AG 

will continue to publish semi-annual and annual reports (in German) and hold annual general meetings. 
  
Further information can be found at: 
https://www.deutsche-boerse-cash-market.com/dbcm-en/primary-market/going-public/markets 
  
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
Artnet IR Team 
ir@artnet.com 
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